
  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Ashwater Primary School 
Ashwater,  
Beaworthy 
Devon,  
EX21 5EW 
Telephone:- 01409 211228      
admin@ashwater.devon.sch.uk                                                                                             
 

Halwill Primary School 
Dreybury Lane,  
Halwill Junction 

Beaworthy,  
Devon, EX21 5XU 

Telephone:- 01409 221476 
admin@halwill.devon.sch.uk 

 

Executive Headteacher: Mrs Ruh Alford B.Ed (Hons.), M.Ed                                                          www.thecareyfederation.co.uk 
   

                     12th November 2021 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
Unfortunately, Claire Baker, the cook at Halwill School, has tested positive for COVID-19. 
 
Mrs Baker has limited contact with children and staff and ensures good hand-hygiene but we want 
to make you aware so you can regularly monitor the health of your child and take a PCR test if they 
show any COVID symptoms.  
 
Our best wishes go to Mrs Baker and we hope for a speedy recovery. She will be isolating for 10 
days. Kitchen service will be covered but please bear with us if there are any disruptions. 
 
If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me via the Ashwater or Halwill school 
offices. 
 
Thank you for your understanding.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Ruh Alford 
Executive Headteacher 
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